






The plans are said to comply with Key Statement EN1, however this refers to essential recreation. It 
is surely a stretch to class a track, carpark, toilet/shower block and hard standing pitches as essential 
to any recreation, let alone If guests can park directly next to tents, on grass, surely this 
makes them more accessible in many respects even to disabled users, who could be provided with 
temporary matting to enable movement around the site. 
Key Statement EC3 is also highlighted as being complied with, however the applicant claims to 
already have permitted development for the campsite, so how is this relevant to the application for 
the track, hard standing and toilet/shower block, as camping can go ahead without any of these 
things being in place. To our knowledge, people do not visit campsites for the carpark, toilet/shower 
or access track and often expect some element of 
experience. 
The planning statement mentions the contribution to the village of Langho the site makes, however 

it which adds to any recreational 

again this is irrelevant to the development that planning permission is required for. Tourism could 
commence without the track, carpark, paths, tent bases and shower block. 
The site is small and very rarely full (not even during the Summer Holidays), especially since the 
post-COVID staycation bubble burst and with a looming recession. During the week the site is very 
rarely occupied at all, which begs the question as to why so much intrusive infrastructure is required 
for this campsite? 
Policy DMG2 is referred to in point 5.34. This information is misleading and out of date. The events 
held for Langho In Bloom, were held in the existing barns of the farm and did NOT use the 
development site. No event for The Queen Jubilee was organised. The village has numerous 
options for hosting charity events and does not require any part of this development in order to do 
so. 
Point 3.6 of the Planning Statement suggests the applicants will plant hedgerow to screen the track, 
however this only affects sightlines from Whalley Road residents and would actually restrict the







has been in situ for over 18 months. To comply, these dwellings must be removed from the site com- 
pletely for 48 hours before they can return. 

In conclusion, it would appear that none of these operational developments are necessary for 
tourism, whether sustainable or not, and therefore there are no very special circumstances or 
essential requirement for recreation that would make these developments appropriate for the 
Green Belt.


